MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE 

COUNCIL CHAMBER, VESTRY HALL ON THURSDAY 8TH MAY 2014
Councillor Rook welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked for apologies.  He then handed over to the Clerk for the election of Chairman.
PRESENT: Cllrs Bunyan, Cook, Fermor, Fletcher, Goodchild, Hemsted, Holmes, macLachlan, Rook, Swann and Veitch
APOLOGIES: Cllrs. Bancroft, Hazlewood and Marley
The Chairman read out the following statement.

Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.
Cllr. Fermor declared a prejudicial interest in the Charity Farm Planning Application. 
01:
Election of Chairman:

Cllr. F. Rook – Proposed by Cllr. Veitch, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed.  Cllr. Cook wished it to be recorded that he abstained. As there were no further nominations Cllr. Rook was elected Chairman, signed the Declaration of Acceptance Book and took the Chair.  
02:
Election of Vice Chairman:

Cllr. B. Veitch – Proposed by Cllr. Rook, seconded by Cllr. Bunyan and agreed.

03:
Election of Chairman of Policy & Resources:

Cllr. B Swann – Proposed by Cllr. Rook seconded by Cllr. Cook and agreed.

04:
Election of Committees and Delegates: 
PLANNING AND PRESERVATION COMMITTEE:

Committee:
Cllrs. Bunyan, Bancroft, Cook, Fermor, macLachlan and Swann 
Chairman:
Cllr. Bunyan – Proposed by Cllr. Hemsted, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed.

BURIALS AND PROPERTIES COMMITTEE:

Committee:
Cllrs. Bancroft, Bunyan, Cook, Hazlewood, Hemsted and Swann
Chairman:
Cllr. Hemsted – Proposed by Cllr. Bunyan

ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT:

Committee:
Cllrs. Fermor, Fletcher, Goodchild, Hazlewood, Hemsted, Holmes, Marley, Swann and Veitch
Chairman
Cllr. Veitch - Proposed by Cllr. Fletcher, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed.

The Chairmen of the above Committees form the Policy and Resources Committee together with the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Council and as such are authorised to sign cheques.
DELEGATE TO THE KENT ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL COUNCILS:


Cllr. Fletcher.

 
DELEGATES TO THE CRANBROOK CONSERVATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE:

Cllrs. Bunyan and Swann
DELEGATE TO THE TOURISM FORUM:

Cllr. Holmes

DELEGATE TO THE MUSEUM:

Cllr. Holmes

DELEGATE TO THE CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU:

Cllr. macLachlan

DELEGATE TO AGE CONCERN:

Cllr. Bancroft


DELEGATE TO CRANBROOK BUSINESS ASSOCIATION:

Cllr. Holmes.


DELEGATE TO THE TRANSPORT ACCESSIBILITY GROUP:

Cllr. Holmes

TREE WARDEN:

Cllr. Fermor 
The Chairman and Vice-Chairman are ex-officio members of all committees.

The Vice-Chairman of each committee will be elected at the first meeting of the said committee.

05:
Parish Council meetings will continue to be held on the second Thursday of each month at 7.30 p.m.  This was proposed by Cllr. Rook, seconded by Cllr. Fermor and agreed. Meeting cards will be handed out to Members following this evenings meeting.
06:
All Parish Council Bank accounts will continue to be held by HSBC Tenterden Branch together with a daily current account held by Lloyds, Cranbrook.  This was proposed by Cllr. Rook, seconded by Cllr. Swann and agreed. Cllr. Cook queried why we were still continuing with the HSBC.  Cllr. Swann explained the reasons why we were staying with HSBC.  The Clerk also explained that we had free banking with HSBC but were not offered this with the other local banks.  Cllr. macLachlan gave Members information on HSBC which supported staying with them.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

07:
The Chairman, Cllr. F. Rook proposed that the minutes of the Meeting held on the 10th April be adopted as a true record.  Two typing errors pointed out by Cllr. macLachlan had been corrected and a statement made by Cllr. Bunyan that she felt that Members should have had more time to digest the information before voting on the architects had been added in. This was seconded by Cllr. Cook and agreed.
CO-OPTION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR:

08:
The Chairman explained that we had advertised the parish councillor vacancy and because an election had not been called by 10 or more parishioners we could now legally co-opt someone onto the Council.  He handed over to the Clerk to read out letters from interested persons.  

The Clerk stated that we had received two applications and she read out the letters from Garry Blanch and from David Summers.  A vote was taken and it was unanimously agreed that David Summers be invited to join Cranbrook and Sissinghurst Parish Council.
COMMUNITY CENTRE:

09:
The Chairman referred to his paper on the moving of the Parish Council to the Community Centre as and when it is built.  A copy is filed with these Minutes. He had come to the conclusion that if the Community Centre is built then the Parish Council must move to its premises and let the Vestry Hall for community purposes but not those that would be in direct conflict with the Community Centre.  His reasons for coming to this conclusion were the need to maximise the income of the Centre and move the existing lettings to the premises giving an immediate assured income that is necessary for the business plan’s efficacy; moving into the Centre will help what we are trying to achieve which is a building that is the centre of the community with as many public services under the same roof as possible; TWBC have stated that if we move they will follow; and the Vestry Hall, Council Chamber and Weald Info Centre/Parish Office could be leased to retain the premises in Parish Council control and all options could be considered.

The Chairman stated that to write a Business Plan with an unknown quantity is very difficult; we do not know who will be in it or what they will be paying.  Some will not commit until it is built.  If we, the Parish Council, can say we are going to move everything into the Community Centre we can at least know some of the tenants i.e. the current users of the Vestry Hall.  It will also help with the perceived running costs as we would have an assured income on paper.  If and when the time comes to move from the Info Centre, TWBC have stated that if we move they would move with us.  St. Dunstan’s have stated that they are considering taking on the Hall but have several other options i.e. building a chapter house or refurbishing Church House.  He reiterated that the Vestry Hall, Info Centre etc. could be leased to retain the premises in Parish Council control and all options could be considered.  
One option could be a craft centre in the Hall.  Noise in the Hall is an issue with groups such as Zumba and other dance classes and it would be difficult to rent downstairs if activities are going on above.  He had therefore made two proposals as set out in his paper.  He confirmed that originally there was to be a working party to look at moving to the Community Centre but things have moved on considerably. His first proposal was:-
That Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council Office relocates to the Cranbrook Community Centre as and when it is ready for occupation.  
He stated that on the circulated document it had stated “the Cranbrook Community Centre on Wilkes Field”, but he had deleted the reference to Wilkes Field. 

The second proposal was:-

That a committee be formed to find a suitable way to let the Vestry Hall for a community use that will not be in direct competition with the Community Centre.

He invited questions and comments from Members.  Cllr. Bunyan noted that the documents referred to the name Cranbrook Community Centre and she suggested that this could cause offence to other parishes that were part of the Cranbrook Rural District Council.  Cllr. Fermor agreed and stated that we could have a competition.  Cllr. Bunyan suggested that wording on proposal one should state “the community centre in Cranbrook”.
Cllr. Holmes stated that the parishioners must get good value for money and he was puzzled to why the resolution contained the wording “not in direct competition with the Community Centre.  

He enquired what sort of activities did the Chairman think were suitable and he queried a craft centre in the Weald Information Centre. He stated that he thought it would be difficult to achieve attracting activities not in conflict with the Centre.  Cllr. Rook clarified that he thought this use was suitable for the Hall not the Info Centre.  He visualised a craft centre which let out small areas to artists or craft persons similar to a farmers market but instead of produce it would be arts and crafts.  He gave an example of a person who would be very keen to show off her bespoke dolls houses.

Cllr. Fletcher queried why the wording “for a community use” had been used.  It could just as easily be a commercial use i.e. a restaurant.  He did not think that a craft centre would be sustainable.  Although local people produce amazing arts and crafts which are showcased in local exhibitions such as The Art Show he did not think that the cash generated would cover the costs of leasing the space.  Cllr. Rook agreed that he was happy to delete “for a community use”.
Cllr. Hemsted stated that he would hate to see the Vestry Hall lost to the public by being private and he suggested that any use must be a use where people could use and have access to the Hall.  Cllr. Rook confirmed that private offices would not be acceptable. Cllr. Bunyan stated that small units would be interesting and used an example in Kensington.  Cllr. Fermor suggested an Antique Centre which appears popular in Tenterden.  Cllr. Fletcher reminded them that someone has to manage the units.  Cllr. Rook stated that it would be a challenge to get it right and informed Members that Raj Bisram from the Bentley Auction Room had shown interest.  

Cllr. Veitch suggested some extra wording “use acceptable to the Parish Council which would not be in direct competition”.  Cllr. macLachlan suggested that we should be hard headed and find out who wants it and how much they want to pay.  Cllr. Rook informed Members that currently the Vestry Hall generated about £20,000 with a minimal profit.  The Community Centre would need to generate this and more.  Cllr. Swann stated that this was not a true reflection of the costs as there were earmarked funds set aside in the budget for upkeep of the building.  Cllr. Fletcher suggested that any lease would be a full repairing lease.  Cllr. Rook confirmed to Cllr. Swann the idea was to lease and not sell the Vestry Hall premises.  Cllr. Fletcher suggested that we should leave everything as open as possible. 
Cllr. Swann enquired whether the Community Centre was going to be large enough to take all our existing hirers plus new ones.  Cllr. Veitch confirmed that the architects brief was for a hall to take 300 people with the idea that it could be sub divided into two lots of 150 and also contain a large meeting room so we will have three areas with screens/dividers acoustically sound.  She had failed to identify anyone who wants a 300 seater hall every day of the week or every weekend and she felt comfortable that we would have enough space.  Responding to a question from Cllr. Swann on whether we had any indication of who wants to use the hall or spaces, she confirmed that she was about to have a second meeting with Kent Libraries; the Citizens Advice Bureau and Age Concern had already shown interest and she had been talking to John Dutton from the Cranbrook Symphony Orchestra.  There were a lot of groups that would come into the Hall.  She is trying to establish whether the Queens Hall will continue to be used in the long term for public use.  There is very little set in stone.  Cllr. Rook stated that KCC Adult Services had intimated that they would like to use space in the Centre for five days a week and when he and Cllr. Veitch went round the other halls KCC was quite often a hirer.  Cllr. Veitch confirmed that one thing that had been established was that there was a lack of a need for another sports facility as they have good facilities in the Weald Sports Centre, High Weald Academy and Cranbrook School.
In the absence of Cllr. Marley, Cllr. Swann read out some concerns on her behalf.  We must be careful not to be putting ratepayers to any financial risk; charitable status and that the Parish Council must have the freehold of the land.  She made the point that the suggested site is landlocked and we must have proper rights of way of neighbouring land.  She stated that the Weald Information Centre should remain where it was at present; it had good access for both residents and tourists.  She also suggested allowing for a £200,000 over run on the total costs.  
Cllr. macLachlan suggested that it was not possible to put everything into the Business Plan but that we must have some forecasted figures which could be used.  Cllr. Veitch stated that she had compiled a first draft but that this somewhat “soft”.  She confirmed to Cllr. macLachlan that even if funds were applied for it was unlikely that we would be successful until a planning consent had been obtained and the business plan agreed.  Cllr. Rook agreed with these comments but at least we now have some figures from the Vestry Hall which could be used in the business plan.
Cllr. Swann enquired what had happened with the idea of incorporating a café which now seems to have disappeared from the brief. Cllr. Veitch confirmed that it had not been put into the brief; there were kitchen areas but it was felt that it would be in conflict with other businesses in the Town.  We do have to undertake a more detailed brief so things could still be considered.  Cllr. Rook suggested that the café idea did not sit happily with the planners.  Cllr. Fletcher agreed stating that the planners would not countenance any café or restaurant in the Centre.  

Cllr. Rook then put forward his first proposal with the amendments to the wording as suggested by Members.  He proposed that:-

Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council Office relocates to the Community Centre in Cranbrook as and when it is ready for occupation.

This was seconded by Cllr. Veitch and agreed with 1 abstention.

Cllr. Rook put forward his second proposal with revised wording using “acceptable to the Parish Council” rather than “in direct competition with the Community Centre”.  There was then some discussion on what things would be acceptable and which things were not.  Cllr. macLachlan used a very lively example which may be acceptable to some people but not to others. He also suggested we should investigate selling the Vestry Hall to whoever wanted it – why not.  Cllr. Rook suggested  that this would not be acceptable to this Council. Cllr. Goodchild suggested that if a committee were to be formed then they could carry out the investigations and provide the information to feed back to Full Council.  Cllr. Fletcher asked the question why the Parish Council were trying to find a way to let the premises when we could use local estate agents.    After amending the wording to take account of Members comments, Cllr. Rook proposed that:-
A committee be formed to find a way to let the Vestry Hall premises acceptable to the Parish Council.

This was seconded by Cllr. Veitch and agreed.  The Chairman, responding to a question from Cllr. Bunyan confirmed that if after six months we wanted to revisit our decision, then this was permissible.  

Cllr. Veitch then referred to the Terms of Reference document which she had circulated.  A copy is filed with these Minutes. This had been formulated to enable a committee to be set up with two major functions – fundraising and management.  
The committees would feed back to Full Council.  Cllr. Bunyan asked for the word “Cranbrook” be deleted in the title and in the first paragraph under the heading Purpose. Cllr. Veitch noticed a typing error in the title – “Community” should be “Committee”. Also under Format – “member” should be “members”. 
Cllr. Veitch then proposed that:-

The amended Terms of Reference be adopted.

This was seconded by Cllr. Cook and unanimously agreed.

The Chairman stated that Anita Chandler and Philip Mummery had already agreed to be co-opted onto the fundraising committee.  He then asked for Members to come forward if they wished to join Cllr, Veitch and himself on the management committee.  Cllrs. Bunyan and Fermor agreed to join the committee.  Cllr. Fletcher agreed to help with the fund raising committee.  Cllr. Rook informed Members that he had left a message with a professional fund raiser but at the end of the day it would be up to the fund raising committee whether or not they wish to employ a professional fund raiser.  He had already been offered a sizeable amount of £250,000 from a local person to help with the build.  Cllr. Veitch confirmed that she already had two meetings set up – one being with Jenny Bradbury from Action with Communities in Rural Kent on Monday in the Addison Room if Cllrs. Bunyan and Fermor would like to join her.
Cllr. Veitch referred to the next item on the agenda under the Community Centre heading – Legal Instrument.  She had hoped to be able to come along to tonight’s meeting with strong arguments for either a) retained by the Parish Council, built and run by the Parish Council or b) gift to the Parish Council then on to a charity or community interest association.  She stated that she had felt that the need was not as urgent as she had first thought.  None of the big funding will be in place in the short term, people will not give grants until we get planning permission which will be later on in the summer. She had circulated a draft previously and members had commented and these comments have been taken on board and the original document amended.

Cllr. Veitch reminded Members that the architects had been chosen at the last meeting and a first draft concept had been displayed.  This will have to change and evolve but she would like some initial likes or dislikes on the initial scheme to feed back to the architect.  She would like comments within 1 week from tonight.  

CHAIRMANS REPORT:

09:
The Chairman had nothing to report.  He and Cllr. Veitch had been very busy on the Community Centre project.
POLICY & RESOURCES COMMITTEE REPORT:

10:
Cllr. Swann brought forward the report of the meeting held on the 6th April.  He informed Members that some further payments had been authorised this evening including our insurance premium which was due to be renewed on the 1st June.  He invited questions on the report.  Cllr. Bunyan gave an update on the issue of the illuminated sign on the former HSBC premises; this had now been withdrawn from the plans which was good news. Cllr. Rook congratulated Cllr. Bunyan on her actions to ensure that the signs are non-illuminated.  Cllr. Holmes suggested that we should keep our insurers informed on all our dealings with a community centre.  
Cllr. Veitch confirmed that she had a meeting with Andy Cotter from Came & Co and he is fully informed and gave advice on indemnity insurance for Crane Lane.  Cllr. Swan then proposed adoption of the report.  This was seconded by Cllr. Bunyan and agreed.
PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT:

11: 
Cllr. Bunyan referred to the Minutes of the meeting held on the 22nd April, which was a short meeting and there was nothing controversial.  Cllr. Rook invited Cllr. Fermor to give an update on the application for Charity Farm.  She stated she was delighted to inform Members that the application had been approved by the Borough Planning Committee and she thanked Cllr. Rook for his help.  Produced in Kent had given a good speech and there had been no speakers against the application.  She also thanked Cllr. Holden for calling the application into the Planning Committee. 
This now meant that the Nick Driver and his staff could relocate to Swattenden Lane.

BURIAL GROUNDS COMMITTEE REPORT:

12:  
Cllr. Hemsted referred to the report of the meeting held on the 15th April and he invited questions.  Cllr. Cook pointed out the proposal for a wild flower area in St. Dunstan’s and whether it would now be acceptable or not.  Cllr. Holmes enquired on the current situation with cycle racks.  The Clerk stated that although the site in front of Hammonds Opticians had been thought an ideal site for the cycle racks, that there was a mass of underground telephone cables and it had not been possible to identify where these run so another site might need to be found. 
Cllr. macLachlan enquired who was responsible for the neglected tomb stones in our cemeteries, could we not write to the families to take some action.  The Clerk explained that when a plot is purchased, the family are responsible for that plot for one hundred years. The Clerk stated that sometimes there are no family left to write to, but occasionally families do come forward to refurbish some of the monuments.  Cllr. Hemsted stated that the Parish Warden will lay stones down if they are dangerous.  
Cllr. Fermor referred to 25/13 and enquired who was paying for the plaque.  Cllr. Hemsted confirmed that this is to mark the Windmill being 200 years old.  John Russell sold it to KCC for one shilling in order that it would be retained for the community.  The unveiling of the plaque will be at 1.30 p m this Saturday.  Cllr. Fermor enquired whether the press had been invited. Cllr. Hemsted confirmed that Joy Temple had organised all the PR.  Cllr. Hemsted reminded Members that the Parish Council had approved a Section 137 grant to help with the celebrations.  There will be four weeks of events including entertainment by the Town Band, a craft show and a children’s competition.
Cllr. Hemsted proposed that the report be adopted.  This was seconded by Cllr. Bunyan and agreed.

ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE:

13: 
Cllr. Holmes stated that the Minutes had been circulated of the extra meeting held on the 29th April which should be read in conjunction with the Minutes of the Policy & Resources meeting held on Tuesday.  He proposed adoption of the report.  This was seconded by Cllr. Goodchild and agreed.
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT:
14: 
Cllr. Veitch stated that the next meeting will be the annual walkabout.  With regard to the postponed educational visit to the car parks she would be happy to take any interested Members round the car parks just prior to the June 12th Parish Council Meeting rendezvous outside of the Parish Office at 6.45 p m.  
Cllr. Rook made Members aware of a meeting with regard to the renewing of the gas mains which is recorded in the Policy & Resources Minutes.  A full schedule of works will be coming out shortly and a leaflet drop would be held to inform affected parishioners.
Cllr. Swann enquired when the white lining and pedestrian crossing would be done in the Regal Car Park.  Cllr. Veitch stated that she had expected it to be done by now but the Clerk is chasing up the contractor.

CRANBROOK CONSERVATION AREA ADVISORY COMMITTEE:

15:
Cllr. Bunyan reported that there had been no recent meeting.
KENT ASSOCIATION OF LOCAL COUNCILS:

16:  
The Parish News had been circulated.  Cllr. Rook informed Members that the Chairman of the Committee had resigned and e mails have been circulating suggesting that as the Parish Chairman’s meetings at the Borough has been a success that the importance has diminished with the KALC committee.  He asked Cllr. Fletcher for his view due to him being our representative.  Cllr. Fletcher suggested that there had not been that much going on, only rural transport, which one person raised continually.  Cllr. Rook confirmed that this could be the case at the Chairman’s meeting; he could hear the same thing over and over again.  We as a Parish Council need to make a decision whether we support the KALC committee continuing or discontinuing.  In response to Cllr. Swann, the Clerk confirmed that most of the legal information and news is sent out to parishes from the main KALC headquarters. Cllr. macLachlan stated that there should still be a vehicle where parishes could get together.  Cllr. Rook suggested that this was the Parish Chairman’s meeting.  After a full discussion it was agreed that whilst there is a committee in existence we will continue to support it.
ACTION WITH RURAL COMMUNITIES IN KENT:

17: 
 Rural News Issue 136 had been circulated.  Cllr. Veitch was concerned that some of the deadlines had already lapsed by the time Members got their hard copies.  The Clerk confirmed that these could be circulated electronically as soon as they were received.  Members agreed that they would like to receive the Rural News electronically with no hard copies.  The Clerk asked whether Members would also like to receive the KALC news electronically with no hard copies, this was also agreed.
CLERKS REPORT:


18: 
The Clerk had nothing to report.
CORRESPONDENCE:


19:
Two letters of thanks for Section 137 grants had been received.  One from Cranbrook in Bloom and one from Cranbrook Windmill Association.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION:

20:
Cllr. Swann asked if the naming of the new community centre could be an agenda item for the next meeting.

21:
Cllr.  Holmes referred to the last Chairman’s meeting and the promised business workshop, had this been held and were we invited. The Clerk confirmed that she was not aware that this had been held and we had not received any invitation.
22:
Cllr. macLachlan stated that Jeremy Boxall and others had been painting the penny farthing in Sissinghurst and he had thanked them.  Cllr. Hemsted stated that Robert Longley who had made the penny farthing had promised to paint it one more time and he had undertaken the painting with others.  He suggested that it might benefit from some welded struts to take some of the weight off; there had been some areas of rust.  It was interesting that Robert Longley had designed the penny farthing to be thrown away after the Tour de France.
23:
Cllr. Veitch enquired whether we had received any more news on the VC plaques.  The Clerk confirmed that she had mentioned this to Cllr. Hazlewood with his involvement with the Royal British Legion, but nothing had yet been received. 

24:
Cllr. Cook thanked Cllr. Holmes for all his hard work on the Economic & Community Committee which had now been suspended until May 2015. Cllr. Holmes appreciated the vote of thanks.

25:
Cllr. Hemsted was pleased to report that planning permission had been granted for the refurbishment of St. George’s Institute.

26:
Kent County & Borough Councillor Holden stated that he was pleased about the Hartley Farm Shop application; it was a good day for Cranbrook.  He reminded Members of the transformation programme at KCC, they are trying to do the tasks/contracts better for less money.  

He stated that the Kent Wildlife Trust were coming to talk to us with regard to the bee population and he was pleased to report that he was putting some funds towards three planters for Cranbrook in Bloom to plant up with bee friendly plants which will go in the Regal Car Park.  Cllr Fermor suggested that KCC could save money by not cutting the verges where it is not necessary.  Cllr. Holden stated that some needed cutting because of site lines but it was all about helping them to understand when to cut and how to cut.

With regard to the community centre – perhaps the Weald Community Centre – David Jukes wants to see a business plan before agreeing any funding, this does not have to be signed and sealed but could contain the aspirations.  Cllr. Rook stated that the document will have to be open to scrutiny.  Cllr. Holden confirmed that the amount of money so far suggested is £450,000 although he would like more.  There are moves afoot from Hawkhurst to also get some money which he personally was not in agreement with.  
He informed Members that the appeal for the large housing site at Hawkhurst had been dismissed.  If it had been successful it would have undermined the Core Strategy which would have had to be looked at again and housing numbers could have gone up, so it is good news that it failed.

With regard to the A229, Wilsley Green junction – this is being intensively worked through and planned.  However, with regard to the traffic lights at Hawkhurst unfortunately there was very little that could be done.

Cllr. Fletcher asked Cllr. Holden if there was any news on Broadband. He replied that this is a big story in Kent, if you go on the KCC website and put broadband in the search engine then put in your postcode it will tell you when superfast broadband will reach you.  It is estimated that there will 100% coverage from October 2014 to March 2015.  Cllr. Bunyan confirmed that this had already arrived in Staplehurst.

27:
Cllr. Rook had nothing to report as a Borough Councillor.
Cllr. Rook then closed the meeting and invited Joy Temple to speak.  She stated that whilst wishing the Parish Council well with the community centre it would be wrong to burden the council tax payer.  She also stated that there had been no debate on moving the Info Centre/WIC; she had heard more debate in the town.  Would Members consider keeping it under the Vestry Hall if people wanted it to remain there, it was central.  Cllr. Rook suggested that if it were to be moved to Wilkes Field, it would be a minimal distance from the town and right by the car parks.

The Chairman closed the meeting to the general public in order for a discussion on a confidential item.
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